
 

 

July 25, 2022 
City Council Worksession 
 
A Worksession of the Eaton Rapids City Council was held at City Hall, 200 S. Main Street, on July 25, 
2022, at 5:00 p.m. 
       
Present were Mayor Colestock and Councilpersons Steele, Nicholas, Robison and Politza.   
 
Administrative Staff Present were Clerk Boomer, Fire Chief McNutt, Treasurer Carr, and DPW/Utilities 
Director Pierce. 
 
Purpose of the meeting was a worksession. Notice of the meeting was duly given. 
 
Mayor Colestock called the meeting to order at 5:00 p.m. 
 
Public Comments: None 
Unfinished and Special Business: None 
 
New Business:  
1. DPW/Utilities Director Pierce presented and reviewed the bids for the reconstruction of Hall Street.  

C2AE recommended the bid submitted by Iron Horse Excavation.  It is on the formal agenda for 
approval. 

2. Mayor Colestock opened a discussion on the DDA lot on Hall Street.  DDA has proposed selling the lot. 
Council discussed purchasing it to construct a parking lot.  Main Street/DDA Director Began 
contributed. Council will research purchasing the lot.  

3. Main Street/DDA Director Began presented and reviewed with Council a request for ARPA funds for a 
DDA Vibrancy Project.  Council discussed MDOT signage restrictions. 

 
Public Comments:  
Mayor Colestock inquired about the status of the water heater replacement at City Hall.  Building Official 
Hummel is working on bids. 
 
DPW/Utilities Director Pierce is checking into replacement windows at City Hall and/or sealing them. 
 
Councilman Steele inquired about the gazebo project and the CDBG Grant Coordinator payment. 
 
Fire Chief McNutt reported that the Full-time Firefighter position has been filled by Dave Hendon.   
 
Councilwoman Politza inquired about the utility allowance for the Senior Center and Teen Center.  City 
Attorney Harkness is working on the agreements. 
 
Mayor Colestock reported that COG met last week.  Discussed recycling and parks. 
 
Steele moved, Politza seconded, PASSED, to adjourn.  The meeting adjourned at 6:43 p.m. 
 
 
                                            ______                                                                                                                                                                                 
Pamela Colestock, Mayor                                                                     Laura Boomer, City Clerk 


